
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 19, 2022 

 

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas 

Secretary  

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

301 7th Street SW 

Washington, DC 20528  

 

Dear Secretary Mayorkas: 

 

The Biden Administration’s radical immigration policies have caused a humanitarian and 

security crisis along our southwest border. As the Secretary of Homeland Security, you are 

responsible for carrying out President Biden’s far-left immigration policies. Republicans on the 

Judiciary Committee have been seeking your testimony since April 15, 2021, and we are 

heartened that you have finally agreed to testify in person before the Committee on Thursday, 

April 28, 2022. 

 

The American people deserve answers and accountability for the Biden Administration’s 

lawlessness along the southwest border. Accordingly, to ensure that your appearance generates a 

fruitful discussion, we ask that you come prepared to address in detail the Biden 

Administration’s immigration policies and programs, including but not limited to the following 

points: 

 

• All data related to Customs and Border Protection encounters and gotaways at the 

southwest border since January 20, 2021; 

• All data related to interior enforcement since January 20, 2021; 

• The Biden Administration’s reinstatement of the Migrant Protection Protocols; 

• The Biden Administration’s plan for processing at the southwest border after Title 

42 is rescinded; and 

• The administration of other immigration-related programs within the Department 

of Homeland Security under the jurisdiction of the Committee such as Afghan 

Special Immigrant Visas, Temporary Protected Status, and immigration benefits. 

 

We look forward to your appearance before the Committee. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jim Jordan     

Ranking Member 

 

cc:  The Honorable Jerrold Nadler, Chairman 


